ASCC December ’05 Club Meeting/AGM Minutes – 13Dec05, at Kartbahn, Bayer’s Lake

Meeting was called to order at 7:20 with 23 people attending, and 6 represented by proxies.

Due to Art not being able to stay very long tonight, Bill thanked him for a job well done and all his hard work with Solo this year.  He presented him with a free seat in the ASCC driving school for 2006.  Art thanked everyone for all their help this year.  He is looking forward to next year.  

Executive Present: Bill Anwyll (president), Umberto LoPresti (Vice President), Brian Jarvis (Treasurer) and Chris Ward (Secretary).

Directors Present : Race – none, Rally – Ian, Solo – Art (but he had to leave early).

Chris Ward read the minutes from the 2004 AGM.  There was a motion to accept the minutes as written, and Alan Coles seconded it. Voted – unanimous.

President’s Report - Bill then read his president’s report – “I thought long and hard about what to say…well, I did think hard, even if I just started 10 minutes ago.  This was the 50th anniversary of the Atlantic Sports Car Club.  We are arguably the oldest, and the best club in the Maritimes.  In those 50 years we have seen lots of different people, activities and cars.  In the early days, membership was restricted to owners of cars that fit a fairly restrictive definition of a sports car.  Now the Club is larger, more diversified and more active than ever before.  Brian is putting together a CD of the first 50 years of ASCC, which will be available, next year.  

This is our second meeting in our new location here at Kartbahn.  We hope the new location attracts more people to attend our monthly meetings.  Thank you Lucas for helping us out.  There will be a noticeboard in the lobby to let people know what we are doing, and when.  

Membership numbers were down a bit from the last few years and participation in Slalom and Solosprint was also affected, although not to formula ford members.  That may have been partly due to the weather but it appeared to help us as ASCC members performed particularly well in the ARMS standings mostly due to all that car control practice in the rain.  

Those that followed race noticed a reduction in numbers in that venue as well.  With participation up in lapping numbers though, the race committee managed a small profit.

We are also making some changes in the ASCC Website, with the help of Gordon Sleigh – actually Gordon is making the changes despite our help.  If you have any ideas, get in touch with him.

Despite the weather, everyone had a pretty good time, and owe a nod of thanks to the Club volunteers who organized and ran slaloms, sprints, lapping days, driving schools, races & a rally.  Without those volunteers, none of those events would have happened – Thank You”

Membership – Umberto reported that we closed out the year at 138 members, 20 less than last year.  He thanked Nancy Allard for all her work doing memberships at the Solo events, and then he just had to compile them later.  There is no change in Club dues for 2006.

Financial – Brian reported that things are not as rosy as last year.  We brought in about $12,000 (a $5k drop from last year).  The biggest drop was in event income.  There is still some money to come out for Solo event trophies and tonight’s fees.

Rally – Ian read his report “Friends and fellow motorsports enthusiasts:

2005 had proven to be an interesting year in rallying, somewhat disappointing, and in other areas, no less than tragic.  The death of Michael Park in Rally GB, the first in 20 years of World Rally and the passing of Richard Burns after his courageous battle with cancer are dark spots on this year’s calendar. 05 saw the departure of Subaru from Canadian performance rallying, and a bit of resulting hole.

This year also marked a lull in Regional Navex competition as well, the lack of an ASCC summer event, the low entries in the NB event, and the cancellation of the Moncton event have left very little in this year’s Region calendar.

However, every dusk has a dawn, and things are looking up, ASCC has plans to be back next year with multiple events, BAC will be in full effort, and we hope NB clubs will put up good events as in the past.  Fifty three individuals entered Navex this year, and no less than 50 competitors entered autocross events last winter with BAC’s winter series, and this year is off to a solid start as well.  Lots of entrants, more purpose built cars and serious long distance competitors making the trek to our region.  This is a sign of good things to come.

The National competition level is providing good news, with the recent announcement of a TV package for the series from 2006-2010.  There are 6 national events scheduled, plus Targa Newfoundland”

He then passed around the results for the Rally events from the year. Ian thanked all that helped at the events, and has reoffered as Rally director for 2006.

Solo – Ian read Art’s report as he had left already

“Good evening.  John F. Kennedy said: “all of us do not have equal talent, but all of us should have an equal opportunity to develop our talent”

The past year of autoslalom for the Atlantic Sports Car Club exemplified that worthy thought.  Since May we have seen a large number of competitors, both novices and experienced, attend our events.  We have held events at traditional venues such as Penhorn Mall and the Home Depot in Dartmouth.  We have also sought new ways of raising the profile of our sport by competing at the Orenda site in Debert and at Scotia Speed World.  We also co-located an event with MMSC, and outnumbered the local club.

A major challenge to accommodate the growing number of competitors was to streamline the running of the events.  With the help of some great suggestions from our membership we instituted some new ways of doing things such as work assignments, registration, etc, and that allowed us to move things along faster.

As always, nothing would be possible without the volunteers who worked hard to set up the courses, register competitors, time and score the event and to keep the competition fun for all.

Somehow with all the work involved we also managed to get some racing in.  Tonight we will make presentations to our class & overall champions.”

Race – Debbie wasn’t here tonight, so Ralph Brooks gave a report.  He thanked Bill for managing to keep the Race Committee in the black.  Ralph thanked Art for his tremendous announcing at the last race. It made the races sound exciting, even the two cars Formula Race.  Things at AMP are not as good, as there is some difference of opinions as to what to get done and when.  Overall he felt it was better racing year, with some camaraderie in the pits.  The last race was held October 15th.

Bill then reported the work that had been done at AMP.

Web Director – Gordon spoke about his trial website.  There is a link on the ARMS site.  It will be a user-friendly site.  It will be easy for everyone to add items, FAQ’s photos, etc.  There may be in the New Year, a way to pre-pay for events via pay-pal.  You won’t need a pay-pal account, but will need a credit card.

President’s Award – Bill presented his Presidents Award to Pidge this year.  It also came with a “headlight” and a gift certificate to a restaurant, sealed inside an envelope for he and Charlotte.  The are rally style instructions for them to figure out to find out just where the restaurant is.

Old Business – None to report tonight.

New Business

Bill mentioned that after discussing with Dave Hull, and our Club executive, it was decided that BAC members can competed in our events and receive Club points, as we are able to compete in theirs for points.

Solo Sprints – Mike mentioned that starting this year, you cannot do a Solo Sprint without a school (race) or previous Solosprint experience.  You can no longer use lapping days as your school.  ASN Canada FIA has changed their rules this year.  Bill highly recommended that anyone, who wants to do lapping days, should take a school too.

Gordon made a motion that ASCC donate $1000 to AMP, seconded by Alan Coles.  It was discussed and Brian felt that there was enough money that we could do that.  Voted – unanimous.

Umberto also wanted to thank Mark Morin for his work as Co-solo director this year.  He mentioned that Marc also received a certificate for a driver’s school.

Brian asked for a motion to ratify the actions of the ASCC 2005 Executive.  Gordon Sleigh again motioned to ratify the actions, and Scott Harrod seconded it.  Voted – unanimous.

George then took over for our elections of the executive.  He asked for any nominations from the floor for the position of:

President – there were none – Bill Anwyll is 2006 ASCC president by acclamation.

Vice President – there were none – Umberto LoPresti is 2006 VP by acclamation.

Treasurer - Kevin Doubleday was nominated by Chris Ward.  He accepted.  It was unanimous; Kevin Doubleday is now the 2006 ASCC Treasurer.

Secretary – Jason Smith offered for the position.  No other nominations – It was unanimous, Jason Smith is now the 2006 ASCC Secretary. 

We asked for the names of the people interested in taking over for Art  & Marc as Solo Director(s).  Jason offered to help, with a committee.  Kevin will also help, even George will help (but doesn’t want to deal with people outside the Club), Joe Swinamer offered to use his connections through his work to get lots for the events.  There were several other people who volunteered to work with the committee – Colin Wilmshurst, Neil MacInnis, Kevin Doubleday, Steve Watson and Scott Harrod.

Swap shop was held at 8:55 p.m., and then we discussed going Karting tonight.

Motion to adjourn was at 9:05 by Alan Coles, and seconded by Kevin Stoneman.

Chris Ward

ASCC Secretary

